
 

 

 
 

                                                      

 
 

Wishing Probus members all across Canada & everwhere a happy and joyous season, President Bob 
 

ywhere, a happy and joyous season, President  Bob 
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    CURRENT OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS 
                               

   President.......   Bob MacNair, Collingwood, Ont. 

                                                             (Ont. Dist.#7)  

                             Tel:  (705) 444-9161 

                             Email: bdmacnair@sympatico.ca  

   Vice President .Brenda Andrews,Bradford, Ont.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

                                                             (Ont.Dist. #2) 

                              Tel:  (905) 778-1992 

                           Email: dbandrews2004@gmail.com   

   Treasurer …...  Martin Capper, Milton, Ont.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

                                                             (Ont.Dist. #4) 

                              Tel:  (905) 693-0354 

                         Email: martin@martincapooper.com   

   Secretary …… Keith McGregor, Nanaimo, B.C.  

                                                            (B.C..Dist. #1) 

                              Tel:  (250) 704-6122 

                               dkeithmcgregor@hotmail.com  

    Past-President....Jamie Doolittle, Cobourg, Ont.                                                                                                                                                                           

                             Tel; (416) 892- 6498       ( Ont. Dist. #1) 

                                   Email:     probus1@cogeco.ca 

   DIRECTORS  
    Inga Thomson Hilton...Kamloops, B.C.     (B.C. Dist. #3) 

                               Tel. (250) 319-2454 

                         Email:ingathomsonhilton@gmail.com 

    Lorna Eadie Hocking   Hanover, Ont,    .  (Ont. Dist. # 5) 

                                          Tel:  (519) 477-3770 

                                          Email:  probus5@eastlink.ca  

    Ineke Knight ……     Saskatoon, Sask. (N.W. Ont.,Mb.,Sask) 

                                            Tel;  (306)  374-7904 

                                            Email:  in.knight@shaw.ca 

   Marlene Pearce .........    Moncton, N.B.  (Atlantic) 

                                            Tel.  (506) 386-3492 

                                        Email: marlenepearce38@gmail.com 

   Dennis Pommen …….   Sherwood Park, Ab.         (Alberta) 

                                            Tel. (780) 497-8877  

                                     Email:  Dennis.personal@yahoo.ca 

   David Ricketts ………   Dundas, Ont.        (Ont. Dist, # 6) 

                                           Tel: (905) 628-3687 

                                            Email: dricketts@cogeco.ca    

   David Scott  …………   Vancouver, B.C.         (B. C. # 2) 

                                            Tel:  (604)  408-9021 

                                             Email; david@scott.ca 

   Bill Willson .................   Burlington, Ont.        ( Ont. # 3)  

                                          Tel:  (905) 334-0509 

                                          Email ..  billwillson601@gmail.com 
    NON-VOTING VOLUNTEER STAFF 
              Financial Manager… Douglas Cucheron, Vancouver, B.C. 

                                    Tel:  604) 687-2006 
                      Email; dac2004@telus.net  

             Managing Director  ....Reg Whynott, Qualicum Beach,B.C. 
                                                    Tel; (250) 757-8026 

                                                    Email: rwhynott@shaw.ca 

 

Maureen Huismans 

1931 - 2021 

 
There are many people who have left their mark 

on PROBUS CANADA and on the Women’s 

PROBUS Club of Newmarket in Ontario. 

Perhaps none moreso than that left by a one of 

our Best Boosters..MAUREEN HUISMANS. 

Maureeen, who passed away recently, after 90 

years of active life, was a truly good friend to 

many, Her first major contribution to PROBUS 

was as one of the “founding” Members of the 

Committee that formed the Womens PROBUS 

Club of Newmarket, Ont. in 1995. Ten Years 

later. in 2005, Maureen became the first Woman 

President of PROBUS CANADA and served 

with the same kind of enthusiasm as always until,  

lo and behold,  she became a recipient of the  

 JOHN R. MORRIS AWARD,  

a very special tribute for  

work effort and participation in PROBUS for 

many years. Maureen was best described as a 

“Happy Camper” and if something was not right, 

she worked hard to help make a positive change 

for those involved.... not just for change but 

change for the better. She was always careful to 

ensure that change was not made at the expense 

of someone, but with a desire to make things 

better for all.   

We join with Maureen’s family in wishing for her 

that she finds many new and exciting paths to 

follow and bring joy and happy involvement to 

those who show a willingness to help her bring 

better thoughts and joy to her new friends ! 

 

 

‘FAREWELL MAUREEN AND THANK 

YOU’   
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So. what do the Board of Directors do when there’s a pandemic to be concerned about. They certainly 

do not sit at home and wonder what’s next. President Bob gets on the phone and calls a meeting to 

deal with the situation. The Members of the Board get appropriately dressed, masks and all, and off 

they go to a “safe place” which has been properly prepared and the deliberations begin and they don’t 

end until some positive action is determined to allow some proper things to happen for the good of all.  
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Lorna Eadie Hocking, Director, Ontario District 5 attended her first in-person PROBUS Club meeting 
since becoming a Director in May 2020. On Nov 3rd, Lorna travelled to Exeter to  present the Exeter 
PROBUS Club president, Wayne Deluca, with the club’s 15th Anniversary Certificate.  Some of the 
club’s founding members are pictured here along with Wayne and Lorna. The club thanked Lorna 
and presented her with a lovely book, THE BEAUTY & BOUNTY OF HURON COUNTY. 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Do you know what you want for Christmas ?  Are you afraid to ask for 

fear that Santo will say no ?   Why not ask Brenda to relay your special 

item to Santa, She certainly seeems to be on his good side . 
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PROBUS CLUBS IN CANADA AND MAINE 

NATIONAL PROBUS MONTH 

 
 

We have typically held PROBUS month in March and or April. We are now 

switching the date to October to coincide with the National Seniors Day and the 

United Nations Senior Day.National PROBUS Day is an opportunity to 

recognize the importance of seniors in our communities. There are numerous 

ways to celebrate the day: 

 

• Create a PROBUS Club flag or banner. 

 

• Have your clubs flag flown over City Hall. 

 

• Have your Mayor proclaim N.P.D. 

 

• Enjoy cake, or a breakfast, or a luncheon.  

 

• Acknowledge your founding members. 

 

• Extend an invitation to a neighboring PROBUS Club. (Have a party). 

 

• Arrange for your local press to attend. 

 

• Recognition of your Past Presidents. 

 

• Encourage friends  or relatives to join your club. 

 

• Invite your PROBUS CANADA District Director to speak about 

PROBUS. 

 

 

The opportunities are endless!!   Have fun with planning events, take pictures. 

Remember to send me your pictures to add to the PROBUS CANADA National 

newsletter                                

BE A FRIEND – BRING A FRIEND 

                                                

 

Brenda Andrews,Director,V.P.PROBUS CANADA 
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Dec.7th 2021  Director Keith Mcgregor(left) presented the Probus Lantzville Club--President Lia 

VanWassenaar (center) and Founding President Jim Tucker (right) with their 20  Year Anniversary  

Certificate at their Christmas luncheon 
                         

 

 

 

                                                                                          
 

PROBUS LAPEL PINS 

 

Regular PROBUS lapel pins are $5.50 each in orders of less than 25 but only $4.50 each in orders of 25 or more. 

The 5, 10, 15, 20 and 25 year pins are $5.50 each regardless of number ordered and the President pin, the Past President pin and the 

PROBUS CANADA pin are $8.00 each regardless of the number ordered. The price includes taxes and shipping cost. 

Pins are shipped with an invoice and return envelope. They usually take a week to ten days for delivery. 

To order your pins, or for more information, please contact our Managing Director Reg Whynott by regular mail at 

P.O.Box 292, Qualicum Beach, B.C.  V9K  1S8    or by email at …… rwhynott@shaw.ca …. or 

by phone  at  (250) 757-8026. 

 
 

Page 6.                                       PROBUS CANADA  Newsletter                             December , 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:rwhynott@nanaimo.ark.com

